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1.  Mr. Domeier was chosen by the Owatonna People's Press for their Profiles in Steele County 

special, highlighting people who make a difference and live in Steele County. It'll come out, possibly 

in April. 

 

2.  From Mr. Sorum: “Hanna Olien finished 2nd in the Employment Skills contest for Region VII FFA 

which qualifies her for state competition in late April.” 

 

3.  Betsy Schoenrock also joined our 1,000 

pt club in the win over Blooming Prairie 

(attached below pictures of Betsy with the 

team, and a picture of the seniors) 

 

Voting from the Star Tribune: 

 

Fans' choice for Top Performer 

 

Betsy Schoenrock, New Richland-Hartland-

Ellendale-Geneva. Schoenrock recorded a 

triple-double to lead the Panthers (12-6, 6-

2) past Lake Crystal-Wellcome Memorial 

67-48 on Feb. 1. She finished with 32 

points, 21 rebounds and 10 blocks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3.  Congratulations to One-Act for placing first at sub-sections and tied for 5th in Sections.  Below is a 

picture from our subsection win.   



 

 
 

4.  From Mrs. Kormann: “Snow Week was held the week of February 5. The Snow Week Court 

includes Emily Crabtree, Lauren Herrmann, Michelle Katzung, Betsy Schoenrock, Sophie Thompson, 

Justin Mortensen, Aaron Olson, Kollin Reese, Braden Routh and Brendon Strand.  Coronation was 

held at 2:35 p.m. on Monday.  Congratulations to King Bendon Strand and Queen Emily Crabtree!”  

The Variety Show was held at 2:15 on Friday and a semi-formal dance was on Saturday from 7:30 - 

10:30 p.m.  The dance was very well attended.  Nate Jensen and Daniel Petsinger were the DJs.   

 

5.  From Mrs. Bently:  The speech team got off to a great start on Saturday, Feb. 10 with three 

competitors who achieved strong rankings and two who won awards in their categories: Ben Lewer in 

Humorous Interpretation and Mia Williams in Creative Expression. 

 

A readers' theater group has begun practicing in preparation for "Read Across America" day on 

March 2. The volunteer performers practice every day after school. The Dr. Seuss books which are 

the foundation for this year's script are "I Can Lick 30 Tigers Today" and Thidwick, the Big-Hearted 

Moose. 

 

Preliminary planning is underway for the seniors' end-of-year events including their "senior service 

day," potential class trip, class picnic, and last-day activities. Their class motto is "A journey begins 

not with the first step, but a desire to go where you have never gone." Their class flower is the white 

calla lily, and their colors are light blue and white. 

6.  From Mrs. Fredrickson:  Congratulations to Khara Peters (6th grade) for sharing her talents with 

our community, singing the national anthem at the Thursday, January 18 Wrestling Duel.  Great job, 

Khara! 



 

7.  From Mr. Stork:  “Boys Basketball Team - Conference Champions 

Girls Basketball Team - Conference Champions” 

 

Spring Sports start dates: 

Softball - March 12 

Track - March 12 

Baseball - March 19 (new this year, teams can have conditioning practice start on March 12. This is 

to allow teams to throw and catch only.  The thought is with the new pitching rules that this will help 

build arm strength) 

Golf - March 19 

 

GBB will be playing Friday night, February 16, 2018 for an outright championship as well. 

See BBB conference championship picture below.  I will share a gopher conference champion photo 

of the GBB when I obtain one. 

 

 
 

8.  Our teachers have been working hard the last year and half on Standards Based Curriculum and 

will be moving into Standards Based Instruction next year.  Please see expectations shared with staff 

on our last late start.   

 

By teacher checkout, show a copy of the following documents: 

ELO’s for one course 

Learning Targets for one course 

Pacing Guide for one course 

Unit developed for 3rd quarter  



All summative and samples of formative assessments used to measure student achievement for one 

course 

 

Our Mission 

Empowering students with 

knowledge and skills to succeed. 

 

Our Vision 

To be the school district of choice, inspiring 

excellence in academics, arts, and activities. 


